

Victoria F. Sheehan Commissioner

THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION



TOWN OF BOSCAWEN May 1, 2019



Bureau of Bridge Design Tel: (603) 271-2731 William Cass, P.E.
Assistant Commissioner

BOSCAWEN

42440

Bridge Preservation: US 4 over Commercial Street

Bridge Preservation: Tremont Street over Contoocook River

Chairman Edward Cherian Jr. Boscawen Selectman 116 N. Main Street Concord, NH 03301

Dear Sir/Madam,

Arrangements have been made by the Department to attend the Town of Boscawen Selectmen's Meeting to discuss the planned bridge work on US 4 over Commercial Street and Tremont Street over the Contoocook River.

The meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 16, 2019 at 6:30 PM at the Town Offices, 4th floor Conference Room, located at 116 North Main Street, Boscawen, New Hampshire.

The purpose of this meeting is to present citizens and public officials with information regarding the proposed project and to solicit public input in order to ensure that project decisions meet public transportation needs, community goals, and protect and enhance the environment. Accordingly, NHDOT assures that this project will be administered according to the requirements of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all related statutes to ensure nondiscrimination.

Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory impairment or other disability, should contact the Bureau of Right-Of-Way, NHDOT, PO Box 483, Concord, New Hampshire 03302-0483 – TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964. Notification of the need for assistance should be made as soon as possible.

It is hoped you will plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

David L. Scott, PE In-House Design Chief

Dourd L Scott